SWI Dumfriesshire Federation Meeting 
Saturday 2nd October 2021
President, Helen Braid gave a very warm welcome to the delegates attending the first face to face meeting since March 2020. There were fewer people than normal as numbers were restricted to one lady from each Rural to help with Covid safety. A risk assessment had been sent out in advance detailing safe practice. This allowed Helen to state with optimism and confidence ...”let us be glad we can now move forward with care and get on with our lives.”
There were 22 institutes represented.
The minutes of the May meeting, that had been conducted using Zoom were approved.
In matters arising the sad news that Heathhall & District SWI has closed was shared. It is hoped that members will join surrounding Rurals who have extended the hand of friendship.
The team from Tinwald SWI who came second in the National Outdoor Bowling Competition and the team from Ewes SWI who came second in the National Golf Competition were congratulated.
Correspondence included the announcement that a Membership Engagement Officer has started at Headquarters and that a new CEO has been appointed to take up post on December 1st after the retiral of the present
incumbent.
A highlight of the meeting was an update on the arrangements for the Federation Centenary.
 An Afternoon Tea with a celebration cake to cut and entertainment will be held on Sunday 22nd May 2022 in Easterbrook Hall. A commemorative tree (Amelanchier) will have been planted and plaque erected in Castledykes Park ready to view that day.
Recipes have been received and will be compiled into a Centenary Cookbook. Art work from each institute has started to arrive. Remember it has to be done by December, so that the Centenary Keepsake can be created.
The Federation Centenary Show will be held Friday 21 – Saturday 22 October. The SAME schedule planned fr a show in October 2020 will be used.
Future events will be organised as a mix of face to face meetings and virtual.
Executive meetings will continue using Zoom as this saves a lot of expenses.
The Federation Quiz on 12th November will be on Zoom and teams of four are encouraged to enter.
The National Matter of Opinion and Quiz has changed to Zoom due to Covid restrictions. Kirkmahoe SWI represents Dumfriesshire in the quiz.
Canonbie SWI represents Dumfriesshire at the National Ruralympics at Perth 23 April 2022.
 The Federation Ruralympics are provisionally booked for Saturday 12 February in Locharbriggs Community Centre. A Federation Walk is planned for spring. More details about both at the December Meeting.
Careful steps are being taken to get back to holding events that can be enjoyed safely.
The treasurer's update included that over 500 members paid the reduced levy last year. This year the levy is back to £25 for headquarters and the Federation kept it down to £1. Members using Amazon are asked to use Amazon Smile donating to SWI Dumfriesshire at no extra cost to the customer.
The following reports were presented:
Education. The entry for the Gardening Scotland card competition will be adapted and printed as a notelet for the centenary. The drawings already received for the centenary project are all excellent but different. The individuality is showing. Institutes are reminded that the deadline is December.
Handcrafts. The Christmas Bauble Craft class on 9th October will be held in 2 sessions as 19 ladies have applied.
Handcraft Judges Certificate applications to go to HQ by 14 January 2022.
Suggestions are requested for a 2 day school during 2022.
Homeskills. A very successful Confectionary Demonstration was held on 25 September with 29 members attending.
Closing date for homeskill and floral art certificate applications is 1st March for autumn 2022.
The garden produce certificate closing date is 1st July.
Institutes are asked to send suggestions for a 1 day demonstration in 2022.
Group Reports.
Cairn Valley have held an AGM and the retiring president gave an amazing slide show presentation on the history of the Cairn Valley Group. Institutes are meeting in different ways and may have changed days, times or venue. It is encouraging that new members have joined after advertising at local events.
Eskdale had nothing to report.
Lower Annandale will hold AGM in October.  
Presidents of Mid Annandale had a successful get together to share experiences and planning. The AGM to be arranged soon.
A craft group in Lockerbie that includes some Rural members asked for donations of poppies for a display to commemorate the centenary of the Remembrance Poppy. The response from ladies all over the county was marvellous so that 900 poppies were donated. The massive display will be at Eskrigg Nature Reserve on 13 and 14 November. A huge thanks goes to the “Rural Ladies”.
Lower Nithsdale held an AGM at the first meeting since lockdown.
Mid Nithsdale held an AGM and are looking for a new venue for meetings.
Sports Reports
Powfoot Golf Club are thanked for the courtesy of giving the course for the Federation qualifier competition. The winning pair from Ewes SWI went on to gain second in the national competition over a tricky course at Dunskey, Portpatrick.
There was an entertaining report about the green bowling day when Tinwald  Team 1 won. They went on to gain second place at the national competition.
Short mat bowling is planned for spring 2022 at Heathhall Community Centre.
Darts competition is planned in spring 2022.
The president added the following.
Institutes are encouraged to discuss how to get back to physical meetings. Change can be good if it allows members to get together.
The Executive is investigating starting a Junior Dippers Club. Information will be shared as the idea progresses.
Each institute will receive a catalogue of sales items available from HQ. These can be ordered as a service from the federation. There will be a sales or return table of items at federation events.
New members have to complete a new members form and the institute to pass this to federation secretary. A welcome pack and membership card can then be issued.
Please pass on any changes to the Federation Secretary eg office bearers, meeting places and times.
Finally  there was a reminder that there is time to enter the Warnock Trophy Competition on the experiences of lockdown in 500 words.
A pleasant, safe and well organised meeting ended.
 The next meeting is 4th December2021. It is aimed to be as near normal as possible, following Covid guidelines. Delegates voted that if possible a lunch should be held after the meeting.
  Norah Muirhead, Federation Press Secretary.   5.10.21
